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May 3 Mark Ridgway;  May 5 Larry Martell;  May 6 Myles 

Schwerzler;  May 7 Jack Walmar;  May 9 Pastor Marty Raths, 

Jeannette Knodt;  May 11 Edda Ehret;  May 14 Kurt Krinke;  

May 15 Brandon Smith;  May 16 Krista Auer;  May 19  

Amanda Holst;  May 20 Wayne Chrystal;  May 21 Gerald 
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25 Lori Roll;  May 26 Abigail Ozanne;  May 30 Mary Beth 

Leifeld;  May 31 June Frederick. 

Pastors:  Marty Raths & Donna Buell  

Music Director:  Becca Bellman  

Youth Director:  Abigail Ozanne  

Office Manager: Monica Basaker  

 

MAY 2016 

 

Growing in Our Love of God and Neighbor  

 

This Sunday is Confirmation Sunday, and we hope that you will be able to be in worship as three 

of our youth confirm their faith. The theme scripture for confirmation this year has been 

Deuteronomy 6:4-9, in which God proclaims to the people of Israel, “You shall love the Lord 

your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your strength.”  Jesus taught 

that this is the great commandment for us as his followers, adding that we are also called to love 

our neighbors as ourselves. 

 

In the 13th chapter of his Letter to the Corinthians Paul reflects upon the nature of love.  This 

passage is often read at weddings, and it certainly speaks to the covenant relationship of marriage. 

But it is important to remember that Paul wrote this passage, not to a couple in love, but to a 

congregation that was not getting along very well with each other.  They were divided over their 

diversity of spiritual gifts, and Paul impresses upon them that love is the spirit which binds us 
together in all of our diversity.   

 

Congregations still face challenges around issues of diversity related to family backgrounds, 

personal preferences, spiritual practices, theological perspectives, generational values . . . Though 

Paul understood the challenges that this can pose for a congregation, he also saw this diversity as 

a strength and as something to be celebrated, reminding the faithful in Corinth that “just as the 

body is one and has many members, and all the members of the body, though many, are one 

body, so it is with Christ.”   

 

This summer we are planning on leading some conversations about spiritual types with the 

congregation. In our previous congregations we have found this to be a very fruitful way to 

better understand and appreciate the differences among us, and to celebrate the richness and 

fullness of what it means to be the body of Christ.      

  

Last Sunday in worship we celebrated a baptism, this Sunday our youth will be confirming their 

faith, and later in May we will be receiving new members into our congregation. In all of these 

services we as a congregation promise “to surround these persons with a community of love and 

forgiveness.” May this promise we make to one another help us all to grow in our love of God 

and neighbor. 

 

 
 

Pastors Marty Raths and Donna Buell    

 

 



Celebrating the Journey with our Youth  

Confirmation Sunday  ~ May 1st
 

On Sunday May 1st three of our youth, Cleo Haugen, Abby Helwig and Eli Roll,  will be confirming their 

faith and uniting in membership with our congregation.  Please hold them in your prayers as they take this 

meaningful step in their journey of faith, and join us for worship as we celebrate with them. 
 

 

Graduate Recognition Sunday  ~ May 22nd
 

On Sunday, May 22nd we will be celebrating with our two graduating high school seniors, Zach DeLorme 

and Kassie Krinke,  who will be graduating from Stillwater Senior High School.  Congratulations Zach and 

Kassie!  Our prayers are with you as you mark this special milestone in your lives.  

 

If someone in our church family is graduating from a college or institution of higher education, please let us know in 

the church office so that we can name them on Graduate Recognition Sunday.  Thanks!  

Worship in May  
 

EASTER SEASON 

Sunday, May 1st                                Confirmation Sunday                          Deuteronomy 6:4-9 

                                                       Bind Us Together In Love                            I Corinthians 13  

Sacrament of Communion 

 

Sunday, May 8th          Ascension Sunday/Festival of the Christian Home        Acts 1:1-17, 21-26  

Come, O Holy Spirit, Come 

  

 

PENTECOST SEASON 

Sunday, May 15th                    Pentecost Sunday                     Acts 2:1-12, James 3:5-12 

Can We Talk? 
 

Sunday, May 22nd                                 Trinity Sunday                       Matthew 28:16-20, I John 4:7-16 

                                     

  Trinity - doctrine, mystery, experience - Love 

Graduate Recognition 

 

Sunday, May 29th                  Memorial Sunday             Hebrews 11-12 

In Remembrance 

 

    
looking ahead 

Summer Worship Series 

LESSONS OF SUMMER  
June-August 

 

 

CHILDRENõS NEWS YOUTH NEWS 

IN  THE  W I D E R   COMMUNITY 

Thank you to everyone who supported our bake sale 
last month during the garage sale! We sold a lot of 
goodies and made money for our music program. We 
appreciate you very much! 

What an incredible month! The Minnesota FoodShare March Campaign was supported by schools, 

businesses, churches, civic groups, and individuals throughout our area. Thanks to your efforts, we raised 

$105,884 and 42,342 pounds of food, the equivalent of 236,195 meals!  

This month-long campaign helps Valley Outreach raise critical financial support for the vital services we 

provide and builds up our food supplies to meet the unprecedented need for our food shelf. Thank you 

to all who made this an incredible month, and filled thousands of plates! 

  

FIRST U.M.C STILLWATER DONATED ALMOST 200 POUNDS OF FOOD!! Thanks to each and every 

one of our members who generously donated food or cash to help fill our pews for the month of March. 

  

We have a new record!  

Thanks to the overwhelming generosity and hard work of many, many 

people,  our annual garage sale netted the most money ever,  a whopping $ 

2,940.85. This incredible event basically turns the church upside down for a 

week during which mass quantities of donated items are sorted, set-up, 

priced and sold. The tireless volunteers led by Janna Moline from Sunny Hill are remarkable in organizing 

the chaos. There is always tons of stuff left over which is donated to many organizations who are 

grateful to get the books, clothes, shoes for shelters, etc.  

A huge success that is a lot of fun too! The profit is split as follows: FUMC $1912.21 SunnyHill $734.46 

and UMW $294.18 

 

Intergenerational Summer Mission 

Trip  We are planning on an intergenerational 

mission trip this summer, June 13-15, in 

Minneapolis. Youth and adults are invited to join in 
this fun experience. Come paint houses, do yard 

work and make a difference in people's lives! We 

will stay in a church, take in some cultural events, 

and have time for games and fun. Let Abigail 

Ozanne know if you are interested. 

MUSIC 

KIDS CLUB  will meet on Wednesday,  

May 18th from 6:15-7:15pm. Come by for 

some fun and  games,  

                



LIFE IN THE CHURCH SCRIP 

Scrip Orders at Your Convenience  
If you planned to order First UMC scrip but miss the 

normal Sunday morning order period, just phone it 

in to 651 439 2194! Operators are not standing by, 

but voice mail is! Leave your 

order including number of cards, 

denomination, your name and 

phone number before 8 p.m. on 

Sundays, and your order will be 

included in that day's order for 

d e l i v e r y  t h e  f o l l o w i n g 

Wednesday.  

Calling All Bike Riders!  

Some interest has been expressed 

at church about having an informal 

biking group that would go biking 

together from time to time.  A 

possible first outing would be Saturday morning, May 

21st. If you would be interested in being a part of 

such a group, speak with Pastor Marty.   

Ministry Highlights  

The Behind the Scenes Work of Our 

Trustees  

Often we just take for granted that our church 

building will be clean, safe, and well maintained.  

But we are only blessed to have such a building 

because of all the faithful behind the scenes 

work of our Trustees. Jackie Marshall is the 

current chair of the Trustees, and the other 

members are Ted Gilbert, Tom Ash, Bonnie 

Haines, Brandon Smith, Mike Haraldson, John 

Burtzlaff, and our lay leaders, Rich and Louise 

Fuller. 

If you have the opportunity, express to 

them your appreciation for all their 
efforts on our behalf. If you have any 

questions or concerns about the church 

building or the vendors that provide their 

services to our church, please speak directly 

with one of them.  Thanks.  

   

Thank you to the hard work of many people, 

the final phase of the 

Sunrise Room ï is in 

progress and will be 

completed soon! When 

Sharon Speich did 

extensive research into 

ordering new factory 

made cushions, it 

became clear we needed 

a local  expert. Chris Nelson referred Mary 

Holst of Mary’s Upholstery Shop. Chris and 

Mary provided lots of sample books and tons 

of choice. Help from the congregation and 

many hours later, the choices were narrowed 
down to four, then two final fabrics! The 

beautiful art pieces, memorial banner and use 

of room  were all taken into consideration. 

Thank you to Winner’s Circle who raised 

money for years with bake sales and the 

congregation who supported these sales! A 

very special thank you to Kathy and Ernie 

Jones’ generous gift to the memorial of 

daughter-in-law Karin Jones for this project.  

In gratitude for these gifts~ Kathleen Ramsay– 

Sunrise room Chair. 

 

We would like to thank all the wonderful youth we 

have in our church! The Youth Service was very 

special and it was well received.  

We have really enjoyed the gifts our youth have 

been sharing with us the last few months: Korinne 

Smith sharing her singing voice, Jacob Wright sharing 

his voice and instrument, Eli Roll sharing his piano 

piece and Jack Henry Leines sharing his talents with 

the church by playing his guitar. 

To any we may have missed, we appreciate your 

willingness to share your gifts and talents with us! 

Bruce and Nancy Clark 

 

OFFICE NOTES 

Office Hours : 
Monday through 

Thursday 9:00 a.m.—3:00 

p.m. 

Friday 9:00 a.m. –1:00 p.m. 

Article Requirements : 
Please help the church save the environment and 

money, by keeping your articles to 100 words or 

less. The June newsletter deadline is 

Wednesday, May 15 . 

WOMEN'S MINISTRIES 

UNITED METHODIST MEN (UMM) 

 The UMM will meet at the Lowell Inn on Saturday, 

May 14th  at 8:00 a.m.  Join us for a devotion, 

breakfast, and fellowship to start the weekend. All 

men of the congregation are invited to attend. 

Winnerõs Circle will meet at 10:00 am on 

Thursday, May 12th at the church. Pastors Donna 

and Marty have helped Carol Johnson and 

Kathleen Ramsay plan an interesting program. 

Please being a pair of socks to wear during part of 

the program. (no, it is not a sock hop!) RSVP 

Carol at 651-439-1600 or Kathleen at 651-762-

5370. Guests are welcome. 

The Emma Norton Project was a 

huge success and we would like to 

thank the following people who 

worked so very hard on planning, 

shopping, creating, cleaning, painting, setting up 

and financing  a room at Emma Norton for an at 

risk woman. 

Sue Hibberd, Joe Hibberd, Bruce Clark, 

Nancy Clark, Anita Carter,  Pam Hartley, 

Bev Palumbo, Sharon Docksteader, Randi 

Torgerson, Linda Ash, Tom Ash, Edda 

Ehret, Ann Haraldson, Mike Haraldson, 

Pastors Donna and Marty, Steve Agard, 

Dennis Harcey, Mary Harcey, Louise Fuller, 

Rich Fuller, Vicki Anderson, Jennifer Harcey 
Sherwin, Pat Pardun, the Missions 

Team,  New Beginnings Circle, the 

Prayer  Shawl Group, and UMW. You have 

made a dream come true. Look for the picture 

display coming soon. 

Check out our Church Facebook Page:  
 

 First United Methodist Church of 

Stillwater, MN òLikeó our page so that you will 

receive church postings on your newsfeed! 

Study of Paulõs Letter to the 

Philippians  
As a follow up to our Lenten/Easter study on the 

life and message of the Apostle Paul, our Sunday 
morning adult study class will be doing a more in 

depth study of Paul’s Letter to the Philippians.  

This letter is one of Paul’s most beloved, 

expressing a pervading spirit of gratitude, joy, and 

faith in Christ despite Paul’s own imprisonment. 

The class meets at 8:45 am in the Wesley Room, 

and it is always open to new people. 

The General Conference of the 

United Methodist Church  
The United Methodist Church’s top legislative 

body will meet in Portland Oregon, May 10-20, 
2016.  General Conference  is the top policy-

making body of The United Methodist Church 

which meets once every four years. The 

conference can revise church law, as well as 

adopt resolutions on current moral, social, public 

policy, and economic issues. It also approves 

plans and budgets for church-wide programs.   To 

learn more about General Conference and to 

follow its work this month, visit http://

www.umc.org/  

New Beginnings Circle will meet May 16th at 

1:00 pm. The Hostess is Vicky Anderson and the 

program will be by Vicky Anderson as well. 

http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/glossary-general-conference
http://www.umc.org/
http://www.umc.org/


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1   Confirmation Sunday  

8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship/Communion 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

2 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

3  

9:15 am Tuesday Bible Study 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

 12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

4 

10:00 Prayer Shawl Group 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Adult Ed Class 

6:15 am Rivertown Ringers 

7:30 pm Open Circle rehearsal 

5 

9:30 Ada/Ruth Circle 

6 

 

7 

8 

 8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship/Communion 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

11:15 am Worship Committee 

9 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

6:00  pm AAUW 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

10 
 NO Tuesday Bible Study 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

 12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

11 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Adult Ed Class 

6:15 am Rivertown Ringers 

7:30 pm Open Circle rehearsal 

12 

10:00 am Winners Circle 

13 

 

14 

8:00 am Men’s Breakfast at  

   Lowell Inn 

 

15   

 8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship/Open Circle 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

16 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

1:00 pm New Beginnings 

Circle 

 

17 

 9:15 am LAST Tuesday Bible Study  

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

 12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

6:30 pm Trustees 

 

18 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Adult Ed Class 

6:15 pm Finance meeting 

6:15 pm Kid’s Club 

6:15 am Rivertown Ringers 

7:30 pm Chancel Choir rehearsal 

19 

1:30 pm Welcoming 

Committee 

20 

10:00 am Quilters 

 

21 

 

22  Grad Recognition 

Sunday 

 8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

23 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

 

24  
 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

 

25  

10:00 Prayer Shawl Group 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Adult Ed Class 

6:15 am Rivertown Ringers 

7:30 pm Chancel Choir rehearsal 

26 27 28    

29   

 8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

30 

Memorial Day ð Office 

Closed 

 

31 
 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

 

    

MAY  2016                              Happy Memorial Day  
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